Item No 6 (a)

COUNCIL MEETING, 29th April 2015
CABINET,  2nd March 2015 
126     DIRECT PAYMENT SCHEME POLICY

Councillor McAllister, Cabinet Member for Adults Health and Social Care, presented a written report of the Director, Adults Health and Social Care seeking consideration and approval to proposed revisions to the Direct Payment Scheme Policy which the Council was required to offer as an option for people with care and support needs.  The report explained how Direct Payments operated and also advised of the impact of recent legislation on the Council’s policy which needed to be updated to comply with the Children and Families Act 2014 and the Care Act 2014.  Revision of the policy also offered a timely opportunity to refresh the Council’s Direct Payment Scheme in order to reduce bureaucracy, simplify business processes and improve outcomes for people who needed care and support services. Details of the revised Policy were attached to the report for Members’ consideration.

*RESOLVED that

(a) it be recommended to the Council that the revised Direct Payments Scheme Policy be approved; and
(b) it be noted that a further report will be submitted to a future meeting of Cabinet dealing with the practical implications of the policy changes.

(Councillor Mrs Carter declared an interest in the above item and left the meeting for the discussion and voting thereon)

(Only part (a) of the above resolution requires the approval of the Council)

